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Exalted Rulers Message; 

Hi all, 

Happy New Year! 
Now back to business.   Even though being Exalted 

Ruler can be stressful, I’m still enjoying it. I have learned a 
lot about our lodge. Some good and some bad. Some 
changes have been made and more will be made. I ask that 
you don’t get caught up in the rumor mill. We all know how 
that works. If you have any questions or concerns please 
see me. Yes that means you go right to the top guy. If I had 
an office, the door would be always open.   

Thank you to Fran Sirum for getting the popcorn 
machine back up and running. 

Mark Lavin ER 2016-2017 
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IN MEMORIAM 

Donald Pierce 

 “... a while ago we gathered, 

friendship beaming in each 

eye, now the golden cord is 

severed, they have passed to 

realms on high.” 

ELK OF THE YEAR 

All Members are asked to submit a 
ballot for their choice of ELK OF YEAR. 
 Forms are available at the Lodge and 
should be placed in the ballot box at 
the end of the bar. Please state your 
name and reason behind your choice. 
 This is a prestigious award that is 
bestowed upon a worthy candidate 
for their support of the Lodge. 

Two basic rules, they cannot 
be an Officer and only one is 
selected. 

Please submit that name by 
February 15, 2016 

Sickness & Distress 
Russell Woods 

at home in FL 

Bud Reid 

Poet Seat Nursing Home 

Bob Koch 

at home 

Dennis Moore 

at home 



 Tip of the Antlers... 

The Lodge treated the Cub Scouts Pack #3 and their families to a spaghetti dinner, as fund raiser 

for them.  There about 98 meals served.  Kitchen volunteers:Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, Brian Derry, 

Loretta Chattelle, Gordy Hardy, Scott Greaves, Bob Mott, David Sprague. 

Book Fair, Nov. 20-About 200 children/young people were given vouchers to use toward a 
purchase of a book.  This event was made possible by the Lodge receiving a Beacon Grant from 
the ENF, written by Linda Gorey.  Volunteers: Linda Gorey, Fran Sirum, Bob Mott, Janine Greaves, 
Jan McMahon, and many other members who contacted business, distributes fliers, etc.  Thanks, 
also, to Parrish Shippee and his staff at the Franklin County Correctional facility for doing the 
printing of vouchers & fliers. 

FRIDAY NIGHT FISH VOLUNTEERS- Fran Sirum, Linda Gorey, David Sprague, Eric Schatz, John 
Richardson, Dottie Niemiec, Janine Greaves, Loretta Chattelle, Gordie Hardy, Karen Shephard, 
Deb & Rick Cadran, Terry & Neal Black, Dave & Marsha Bonnett, Brian Derry, Mike Hisz, Jan 
McMahon 

ARC Party-Linda Gorey, Fran Sirum, Peter & Cheryl Broughan, John Richardson, Loretta 
Chattelle, Gordie Hardy 

MEMORIAL SUNDAY:  FRAN SIRUM, SCOTT GREAVES, LINDA GOREY 

Thanks to Scott Greaves for putting up the Christmas trees in the Lodge and the outside 
arrangement, pine boughs donated by Snow's Landscaping 

Thanks to Larry Dumas for donating turkey for the Thanksgiving buffet. 
Thanks to Sharon Rawson for donating a box of French Baguettes to the kitchen. 

$10,000 Drawing:  Linda Gorey, Fran Sirum, Loretta Chattelle, Gordie Hardy, Donna Kilgor, Audrey 
LaBonte, Brian Derry 

Thanks to the Emblem Club and Rick Cadran for decorating the Lodge Hall, Thanks, Ladies. 

Thanks to Loretta Chattelle for redesigning & streamlining the Fri. Night order tickets for the 
meals. 

ARC Party-Linda Gorey, Fran Sirum, Pete & Cheryl Broughan, Scott Greaves, Loretta Chattelle, 
Gordy Hardie, Matt Sheridan  Emblem waitstaff-Tina Hicket, Renee Devino, Sue Breite, Nancy 
Beckwith 

Thank you to Tim Herzig and Fred Ulrich for organizing the Christmas Basket. Thank you to the 
following people for helping: Nick Salestri, Mike Blanchard, Ed Underwood, George Hall, Leigh 
Jenks. Bob Wood, Phillip Stevens, Ken Kurtyka, Mark Lavin, Bob Mott, Dave Bonnett, Marsha 
Bonnett, Jean Rewa, John Williams, Doug Turner, Doug Houle and John Mackin Jr. 



 Tip of the Antlers... 

Continued,

HO! HO! HO! HO! HO! Hope everyone had fun at the Christmas party!! It gets bigger and 
more fun every year!! We hosted 66 children (along with their families)…for crafting 
ornaments, pizza & gifts from Santa!!! 

As always, we sincerely appreciate all the volunteers at our children’s events…the Xmas 
& Easter parties, the Potato Bake and the contributors to the M&M raffle, the 50/50 
squares and the donation jars around the club. We are always on the lookout for new 
helpers of all ages and abilities. This year we had Camden Bonnett (gr’son of Dave & 
Marsha), Jeffrey & Felicity Coffin (gr’kids of Jean Martin, Janelle Massey (gr’dau of Bill & 
Ceal Massey, Sarah Turner (gr’dau of Doug Turner) and Kasey Snow (dau of Dave & Kelli. 
These kids could be FUTURE ELKS!!! 

We had a new event this year…free eye screening for all ages provided by Bob & Maddie 
Richards, members of the Massachusetts District 33Y, Northampton Lions’ Club. There 
was great interest in their corner…they screened 95 people FOR FREE!!! Anyone wishing 
to know more about this free service provided by the Lions, please contact our resident 
Lion, Jean Martin at the club. 

It has become an impossible task to keep track of and list the names of all those who 
help out at our events…with wrapping gifts, filling eggs, etc, etc. We must however, give 
Bill Massey a big thank you for getting Santa to the party on time!!! Thank you to Big Y 
and Antonio’s of Greenfield for the pizza!! 6 Party size!!! 

DOUG HOULE…THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR DONATION OF THE “PATRIOTS 
REMOTE CONTROL COOLER” FOR A RAFFLE WITH ALL PROCEEDS GOING TO THE 
KIDS ACTIVITIES!!! Please hurry and get a square or two. The sheet is on the board!! 
Let’s fill it up so we can draw a winner before Christmas!! 

Thank you everyone!! 
Jenn Baker-Johnson & Marsha Bonnett 



Jan 2017 changes at the 

Lodge. 

Please note the Birthday 

drink has changed to the 

day of your birthday only. 

If your birthday is wrong 

please let the E.R. know. 

We will be moving the 

pool table to the back 

corner and making a 

lounge area by the bar. 

January 2017 

 Birthdays 

1-3 Maurice Chamberland, Arnold Egloff 

1-5 Richard Lacross 

1-8 Edward Croteau, Joseph Fistes 

1-11 Charles (Hands) Murdock 

1-13 Richard Herzig 

1-14 Bob Benedetti 

1-16 Peter Weiss 

1-17 Carroll (Alabam) Bowen, Amanda Sumner 

1-20 Bob Bassett, Mike Morawski Jr. 

1-21 Jeffrey C. Baker, Marsha Bonnett, 

Cheryl Broughan 

1-22 Mark Lavin Exalted Ruler, 

Mike (Chopper) Smith 

1-24 Dennis Moore Trustee, Charlie Bohonowicz 

1-25 Dave Lewandowski, Bob Wood  

1-26 Todd Berger, William Martin PER 

1-27 Sean Mason, Chris Miller, Elizabeth Moore 

1-28 Rick Cadran, Tom Peobody 

1-29 Gary Selanis 

1-30 Bill Clark 

1-31 Paul Doran, Dave Norman 

Come on down on the day of your 

birthday and enjoy a beverage on 

us. 

West Central P.E.R. Meeting 

Sunday January 15, 2017 

@ 

Greenfield Lodge 1296 

10:30a.m. 

All Greenfield P.E.R.’s are encouraged to attend. 

Munchies to be served 



January Events 

Friday Night Fish 
1/6, 1/13, 1/20, 1/27 

Roast Pork Dinner with 
all the fixings 

By Kathy Tomaus 

$10.00 per person 

Saturday, Jan 21       5:30pm – 7pm 

Proceeds to benefit our Veteran’s 
programs  

P.E.R. Dinner and Meeting 

Thursday Jan 19   

You can park on the dirt 

section of the parking lot. In 

fact, we encourage it. We will 

be marking out an 

entrance/exit area for the dirt 

section. 

We are selling pizza down at the 

Lodge again. Come down and try 

one. I’m sure you will enjoy it.  

Do you know someone looking to 

rent the hall? If yes, please have 

them call the Lodge during 

normal business hours and ask for 

Kelli 

Do you have an old U.S. Stated Flag at your home? 

Please bring it to the lodge. 
The flags will be given to the 

Hale-Clapp VFW Post 3295 for an 
Old Flag Burning Ceremony 

with a bonfire 









KATHLEE� TOMAUS CATERI�G
Weddings, Showers, Birthday Parties and Banquets of any size.

Fran’s On A Roll
“Best Steamed Hot Dogs!”
at Visitors’ Center/RMV

Monday - Friday 11 am - 3 pm
Fran Sirum & Linda Gorey, Proprietors

RUGGERI’S BEVERAGE
& REDEMPTION CENTER

BEER - WINE - LIQUOR - KEGS
126 DEERFIELD STREET , GREENFIELD, MA
OWNER MICHAEL RUGGERI, PER

UCKLEY
HealthCare Center

95 Laurel Street, Greenfield, MA 01301
Ph: 413.774.3143 Fax: 413.774.3938

hllewelyn@buckleyhealthcare.com

BILL’S AUTO REPAIR SHOP
Expert Mechanical Service �� Authorized U-HAUL Dealer
381 High Street, Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 774-4753 Bus. or (413) 773-7587 Home
Bill Kilgour Owner

MOHAWK REAL ESTATE
and Property Management

�Sales  �Condominiums  �Apartments  �Rentals  �Commercial Leasing
50 Chapman Street, Greenfield, MA 01302

Brian Derry,Sales Agent & Construction Supervisor #045978
413-772-0076 x3  -  Cell 413-348-9906

email: bderry013@gmail.com

ISAAC J. MASS
Attorney at Law

278 Main Street, Suite 411
Greenfield, MA 01301

Phone: 413.774.0123 imass@isaacmass.com
Fax : 413.248.4424 www.isaacmass.com

ROBERTS BROTHERS LUMBER
1450 SPRUCE CORNER RD. ASHFIELD, MA 01330

(413) 628-3333
SEASONED FIREWOOD BARK MULCH

Locust Press Inc. 
For all your printing and copying needs.

Newsletters - Business Cards - Letterheads - Envelopes
Black & Color Copies - Rubber Stamps - Banners & More
736 Greenfield Road, Rt. 5 & 10, Deerfield, MA 01342

413-774-4785

Scott’s BarberShop
372 Federal Street,  Greenfield, MA 01301
Hours: Tues. & Wednesday 9:00 - 5:00

Thurs.& Friday 9:00 - 6:00
Saturday  8:30 - 3:00

1-413-775-3714

SAM’S POOLS
EDWARD (SAM) MORIN MICHAEL MORIN

65 Randall Road
Montague, MA 01351

413-863-8085
samspools@comcast.net samspoolsma.com

SUPPORT YOUR LODGE & ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 
OR SEND A MESSAGE TO YOUR FELLOW ELK MEMBERS 

RATE IS  $75.  FFOORR  1122  MMOONNTTHHSS.. CALL FRED 413-774-4909

  (413)829-1103    

Solar Energy Systems 

Erving, MA 

 Design & Installation  

www.RenewedbytheSon.com  

Holly M. Llewelyn, BSHCA
Admissions Director

221 Colrain Road
Greenfield, MA 01301

(413) 773-7098ktomaus@yahoo.com

THE  BACKPORCH
COUNTRY  SHOP

AND ANTIQUES
EARLY  AMER ICAN  FURNITURE ,  PR IMIT IVES

TEXT ILES  AND  GLASSWARE
OPEN  THURS .  -  SUN .  1 0 - 5

APR IL  -  DECEMBER

1 0 8  SOUTH  STREET   l   BERNARDSTON ,  MA .
ED &  GA I L UND E RWOOD
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